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10/01780/HYBRID

BICESTER ECO TOWN, EXEMPLAR SITE, CAVERSFIELD, OXFORDSHIRE

Development of Exemplar phase of NW Bicester Eco Town to secure full planning permission for 394 residential units and an energy centre (up to 400 square metres), means of access, car parking, landscape, amenity space and service infrastructure and outline permission for a nursery of up to 350 square metres (use class D2), a community centre of up to 350 square metres (sui generis), 3 retail units of up to 770 square metres (including but not exclusively a convenience store, a post office and a pharmacy (use class A1)), an Eco-Business Centre of up to 1,800 square metres (use class B1), office accommodation of up to 1,100 square metres (use class B1), an Eco-Pub of up to 190 square metres (use class A4), and a primary school site measuring up to 1.34 hectares with access and layout to be determined. 

With regard to the above planning application Network Rail Town Planning has no objection but would like to make the following comments:

I attach below a section of the Transport Assessment for the proposal:

Transport Assessment

There is also a need to improve the provision of cycle parking and storage in the town centre and at the key destinations such as the rail stations. The developer is willing to make an appropriate contribution towards such improvements which would deliver a high modal share for walking and cycling from the Exemplar Site.
The implementation of Evergreen3 would lead to a significant improvement in rail services from Bicester Town Station, with the existing services from Bicester North to and from Birmingham and London remaining of key importance. It is recognised that the exemplar site properties will be attractive to those who commute longer distance and thus the travel strategy aim is to encourage use of rail for these trips. The site developer will make a contribution towards improving the Oxford to Bicester rail service and link, towards establishing an hourly service, proportionate to the number of dwellings (394) proposed (£186 per dwelling = £73,284).

It will be important to maximise the use of sustainable travel modes to link to rail services by:  Linking the bus services to the two stations (as proposed both physically and in timetable);

_ Providing sufficient cycle and motorbike storage at the stations;

_ Providing direct cycle and walking links.

The latter two points will be contributed to as part of the overall transport contribution and are assumed to be implemented in conjunction with Chiltern Railways and Oxfordshire County Council.
The above makes clear reference to contributions the developer wants to make to railway issues.

Network Rail would support developer contributions towards railway/station improvements in the area. Network Rail considers that accessibility is a significant issue when determining where developer contributions are utilised. Support is given to contributions that fund the cost of providing infrastructure needed as a result of the development proposed. Therefore in light of the applicant’s comments via the transport assessment, Network Rail would welcome any dialogue to facilitate the contribution. Initially the developer should contact me regarding the contribution – I can be emailed as diane.clarke@networkrail.co.uk.

Regards
 

Diane Clarke
Town Planning Technician LNW
Network Rail
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